
Faculty Senate Resolution: Office of General Counsel non-voting seat 
on Faculty Senate – can be asked to leave room 
 
Whereas Utah Valley University has an Office of General Counsel that represents the 
university as a whole; and  
 
Whereas that Office of General Counsel is capable of giving recommendations to Faculty 
Senate on topics relating to law, policy, and legal interpretation; and 
 
Whereas the Office of General Counsel wants to work as collaboratively as possible with 
Faculty Senate;  
 
Be it resolved that a member of the Office of General Counsel be permitted to be a non-
voting participant in Faculty Senate for the 2020-2021 academic year as a trial member, 
with the stipulation that Faculty Senate can ask them to leave the room if there are topics 
Faculty Senate wishes to discuss privately. If it were to continue after that, both OGC 
and Faculty Senate would have to agree.     
 
 


